



JAMES T. ALTON MIDDLE SCHOOL 

SITE BASED DECISION MAKING (SBDM) COUNCIL MEETING

January 18, 2011
Jaime Gilliam, facilitator, called the James T. Alton SBDM Council to order at 4:00 p.m.  Members present: Clarissa Aliff, Jama Bennett, Jamie Gilliam, and Hoe Yong.    

OPENING BUSINESS

A. #01-001.  Amanda Minnich made the motion to accept the meeting agenda, seconded by Clarissa Aliff.   Motion carried.  

B. #01-002. Amanda Minnich made the motion to approve the minutes from the previous meeting, seconded by Hoe Yong.  Motion carried.

C. Jama shared the following good news with council members:  
1. We have several students from our Academic Team participating in Future Problem Solving (FPS) and Quick Recall this afternoon. 

2. We have several students being recognized at the Board meeting this Thursday for their accomplishments with KYA. 

3. Ms. Howard and her husband are the proud parents of a baby girl named Addison. 

4. Lots of new ideas from my recent Schools to Watch visit being implemented school-wide. 

5. We have students from the sixth and seventh grade that will be participating in the Junior Student to Student (JS2S) on post this Thursday/Friday. 

6. Our Chain Links Club recently recognized and acknowledged the efforts of our cafeteria staff. 

7. Ms. Daugherty shared information about our reading competition with TK Stone.  

8. Our Souper Bowl of Caring has just kicked off and we have had a tremendous response. 

9. Our volunteer coordinator is working on spreadsheets of volunteers for each team.     

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

1. Winter MAP testing is in progress. We are delayed due to snow; however, the plan is to complete next week. 
2. Robin Lovelace reviewed recent Think Link data complied by the reading/math coaches.  (Reference handout) 

3. Sandy Greenwood shared a folder of EXPLORE data with council members.  Alton is #1 in the district and above the state/national norm in ALL areas.  (Reference handout)

4. Jama reviewed data received from the first round of District Learning Checks.  Concern was expressed regarding the validity of the tests and Jama shared that additional quality control procedures were out in place for the second round which begins on January 18th.  Students will take one test a day and we will run on an hour delay schedule.  (Reference handouts)

5. Robin Lovelace shared DISCOVERY (Tier 2/Tier 3) data for reading and math. (Reference handouts)

6. Jama shared information with council members regarding our At-Promise population and where they were projected at the beginning of the year and where they were projected at the end of the first semester.   (Reference handout).  
PLANNING:  
BUDGET:

         The October, November, and December financial reports were reviewed with council.  (reference handouts)  Reminder:  Team Leaders need to be changed on accounting paperwork.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

A. PBIS/KYCID.  Mr. Sutton shared a first semester overview.  Currently we have 98 fewer referrals from this time last year.  (Reference handouts).  Committee still meets regularly and is tweaking the process/program as we go along.   Data is reviewed with teachers monthly during faculty training sessions.  
OLD BUSINESS

A. SBDM members received the Comprehensive School Improvement Plan previously via email.  The plan was reviewed/discussed.  

#001-003.  Jaime Gilliam made the motion to approve the CSIP, seconded by 
                   Clarissa Aliff.  Motion carried. 
B. SBDM members received the School Report Card previously via email. 
  #001-004.   Jaime Gilliam made the motion to approve the School 

                       Report Card,  seconded by Amanda Minnich.  Motion carried.  
C. District 180 information was discussed with council members.  (30-60-90 
Day plan and Semester Report was shared with council members.  (Reference handouts)
D. Katie Daugherty reviewed the KETS plan with council members (reference

Handout)  

          #001-005.  Amanda Minnich made the motion to approve the KETS plan 
                             (based on teacher feedback regarding priority), seconded by 
                             Jaime Gilliam.  Motion carried.  

E. Jama shared with council members that our JLC class is up and running 

With a current enrollment of:  58 students.  We are really seeing some students step up to the plate and are looking forward to watching this program grow.  

F. Our Gym Dedication is scheduled for this Thursday evening.  Everyone is welcome.  

NEW BUSINESS:  
A. Jama shared information with council members regarding the upcoming leadership audit to be conducted the week of February 7 – 11. (Reference handout)

B. Jama shared a copy of the parent survey previously being conducted on-line for the first semester of school.  Feedback to be reviewed and discussed with teachers on January 31st PLD day.  (Reference handout) 

C. PLD Plan for January 31st was shared with council members.  (Reference handout)
D. Jama shared that representatives from the district special education department will begin doing random walk throughs with the purpose of providing us with feedback in regards to teaching/learning.  

E. Jama asked council members to place February 24th in their calendars.  This is the evening that has been designated for middle school SBDM roundtable meetings.  More information will be forthcoming.   

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS/INFORMATION
A. Jama shared enrollment numbers with council:  6th: 241, 7th:  220, 8th:  198 Total:  659.  Currently we have 8 classes over caps in the 6th grade in all content areas:  Math, LA, SS, and science.  
B. Next meeting will be February 8th, 2011 at 4:00 p.m.  Mary Lou Emerine will serve as facilitator, and Amanda Minnich as resource person.     
C. Jama shared with council members that we have a new Military Family Life Consultant.  His name is David Reber and is working with individual and small groups of students/families as needed.  
D. Ms. Minnich inquired about the position we still have posted – Instructional Program Specialist.  Concern was expressed if we did not hire the position, the money would be lost.  Jama shared that the information given to us was that the money would not be lost and carry over.  We are looking to hire this position over the summer in order to attract the best candidates.                                                       
ADJOURNMENT

#01-006. Jaime Gilliam made the motion to adjourn the meeting at
5:30, seconded by Hoe Yong. Motion carried.    

